
MN Public Safety Department is 
bringing down a motorcycle rid-
ing simulator. 

Here is this yearõs music line 
up: Friday - Cowboys From Hell, 
Dark Horse & Rising; Saturday - 
The Smokin Whiskey Band, The 
Pearl, Rhino, Pork Chop and Na-
tional Recording Artists, Cain 
and Corey Stevens. 

Advance sale tickets are $45; 
members will get a $5.00 refund 
at the Membership booth. Tickets 
will be available at the next general 
meeting, July 10th at The Gas-Lite 
at noon. The next Chili Feed 
meeting will be after the August 
general meeting. 

I close with asking all of you to 
please be careful out there! We have 
lost too many good people already 
this year. May they ride in peace. 

Take Care  

I'd like to start 
with welcom-
ing the new 
Board of Di-
rectors. Lets 
make this the 

best MRO to belong to! 

And a Big Thank You to the past 
Board. Phil you did a great job in 
the short time you were Direc-
tor; a fine job by Dwight even if 
you do ruffle a few feathers; and 
then there is Patty. Thank you for 
the fantastic job as Secretary that 
you have done over the past sev-
eral years; you will be missed on 
the Board. 

We held our second Chili Feed 
meeting at American Motorsports 
Bar & Grill on Tuesday, May 31st. 
Thank you to everyone that 
showed up! Without out you the 
Feed would never work! 

The major things we discussed 
were the chili cooker needs many 
repairs, so we need to get it out of 
storage soon so we can fix every-
thing before the Feed. 

Patty has Wendy helping her with 
the vendors and as usual they are slow 
in getting their registrations in to us. 

Lynn stated we would use our safety 
vests for security and label them 
"SCVR Staff" due to legal issues. 

We discussed on how to get more 
people into the new private camping 
area we opened last year. It is 
more secluded than the main 
camping area and is accessible over 
the snowmobile bridge in the 
southwest corner of the grounds, 
for tents only. Check for the signs 
when you come. 

We are still in need of more volun-
teers. We will take only members 
until after the August meeting. If 
we need more to fill the slots, we 
will look into non members. If you 
wish to volunteer contact me or 
any Board member or go to the 
web site. There is a link to let us 
know your interest. We need help 
in all areas: Gates, Security, First 
Aid, Car Parking, Games, Cook-
ing, Serving, Merchandise, Set up, 
Membership, Saturday trash & 
Sunday tear down. 

Here are the events you may be 
interested in participating in or 
watching: The Captainõs Ride, 
Bike Games, Bike Show, Duck 
Races, Bikini Bike Wash, Me-
chanical Bull and this year, the 

Calendar of Events: 

¶ July 8th and 9th  

 SCVR 10th Annual Round Barn Run 

¶ July 10th 

 SCVR General Meeting 

 Gas-Lite Tavern, Noon 

¶ July 22nd - 24th  

 Hot Wings/Cool Breezes Tour 

 Bayfield County, WI 

¶ July 24th 

 SCVR Board of Directors Meeting  

 6:30pm         

¶ AugustñTBA (due to Sturgis) 

 SCVR General Meeting 

 Gas-Lite Tavern, Noon 

¶ August 8th - 14th 

 71st Anniversary Sturgis Rally 

¶ September 9th and 10th 

 SCVR 21st Annual Chili Feed  

¶ No September General Meeting 

 Due to Chili Feed 
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Between the two of us and repre-

sentatives from ABATE of MN, 

information was provided to the 

offices of both of MNõs Senators 

and all eight Representatives. 

Due to conflicts in scheduling 

none of us were able to meet 

with all ten individual offices. The 

MRF positions that were included 

in the information were: 

Highway Bill  ð urging Con-

gress to continue to include fund-

ing for the current grant program 

that helps fund motorcycle rider 

education classes and motorist 

awareness programs 

Bikers Inside the Beltway by Jim Dahling, MN 

Legislative Director and Jill Kielblock, MN Lobbyist 

Prez Sez by Mark Koon 



 2011 looks to 
be a year of 
nothing sub-
stantive chang-
ing in relation 
to motorcycle 

rights, however, that is not always 
a bad thing. 

We saw many motorcycle related 
bills introduced, however, hardly 
anything made it to the Gover-
norõs desk. 

On a sad note, our bill to create 
increased penalties for distracted 
driving which results in the death 
of an individual failed in the Sen-
ate Judiciary Committee. 

A bill to allow for a motorcycle 
disability license plate did pass 

and the Governor signed the leg-
islation into law. 

We saw several bills introduced 
which would have impacted mo-
torcyclistsñnone of which 
passed, everything from how 
some motorcycles could be regis-
tered for special road use, to a 
study of how non-highway motor 
fuel is being used. Another bill 
would allow for òStart watching 
for Motorcyclesó license plate. 

There was a bill, which called for 
mandatory helmets for all bicycle 
riders age 15 and underñthis bill 
was never given a hearing. 

Our Motorcycle Safety Fund has 
not been diverted to anything 
other than motorcycle safety/

training projects. Our right to 
choose if we wear a helmet or not, 
is still our choice. 

 MN continues to be a great place 
to ride. Ride Safe and Free! 

PAGE 2 

Wisconsin: 
On April 5th 
2011 a small 
group of 
ABATE of 
Wisconsin 

members and myself went to 
Madison to meet with our Legisla-
tors in place of the annual Lobby 
Day which was cancelled due to 
unforeseen political circum-
stances. The topics of discussion 
and support were the following: 

Wisconsin ACT 466 not being en-
forced as intended. Assembly Bill 
55 introduced by Rep. Pride-
more, would enforce the need to 
increase penalties for right away 
violations including license sus-
pension. A license will not be 
reinstated unless the violator at-
tends a motorcycle awareness 
class. This Bill will put the respon-
sibility in the hands of the De-
partment of Transportation. As-
sembly Bill 55 has not moved at 
this time but is gaining more co-
sponsors. Please contact your 

representatives and ask them to 
cosponsor Assembly Bill 55. 

Motorcycle Safety FundsñThe reve-
nue raised by motorcycle regis-
trations in WI has nearly doubled 
over the past 6 years. This money 
was originally intended to be set 
aside for motorcycle safety and 
training programs. The money 
spent on motorcycle training and 
awareness programs has not in-
creased but the revenue collected 
from motorcycle registration has 
increased from 2.8 million to 
4.07 million. We ask for restora-
tion for this programõs money go 
towards itõs original intent. 

 Washington DC: May 10th, I 
traveled to D.C. for Bikers in the 
Beltway and our yearly lobby trip. 
Once arriving, I met up with my 
friends from ABATE of WI Dave 
Dwyer, Chubby, Paul Vita, 
Dwayne Bargenquast, Andy 
Mathiassen, Hardtail, and Steve 
and Rose Price. On May 11th and 
12th we met with our Legislators 
to talk about issues concerning 
motorcycles at the Federal level. 
The topics of discussion and sup-
port were: 

House Resolution 239ñThis would 
retain the ban on highway traffic 
safety administration NHTSA from 

www.scvr.org 

using federal tax dollars to lobby 
state legislators. Encouraging 
NHTSA to focus on rider educa-
tion, training and crash prevention. 

The Highway BillñThis is grant 
money that is put in place by 
SAFETEA-LU which funds state 
motorcycle rider education 
classes and motorist awareness 
programs. We asked that the 
money provided by this program 
stay in place and not be depleted. 

HIPPA LoopholeñThis is the loop-
hole that allows insurance compa-
nies to discriminate benefits by 
source of injury. During the 111th 
congress a Bill, HR 1253, was 
passed by the House that would 
force insurance companies to 
disclose what their exclusions are 
before enrolling in the insurance 
policy. We asked that Congress 
make it illegal to refuse benefits 
by source of injury in any legal 
activity involving motorcycles. 

The Kids Just Want to Ride Act, HR 
412ñLast year the consumer 
product safety commission 
banned the sale of youth motor-
cycles and ATVõs because lead was 
found in some of the parts used in 
manufacturing. This originally 
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Mike Deavey with members of 

ABATE WI and Congressman 

Tom Petri, Washington, DC 



excluded injuries in advance 

Consumer Product Safety 

Commission lead ban ð Pro-

vide that the Consumer Product 

Safety Commission can exempt 

items containing lead that are not 

in danger of being ingested by 

Americaõs youth such as youth 

motorcycles and ATVõs from the 

banned for future sale 

National Transportation Safety 

(Continued from page 1) Board ð Limit the ability of the 

NTSB to lobby State legislators 

Mandatory Roadside Motor-

cycle checkpoints ð Defund 

any federal attempt 

to encourage states 

to conduct motor-

cycle-only check-

points 

National High-

way Traffic Safety 

Administration 

(NHTSA) ð Retain 

the ban on 

NHTSAõs ability to 

lobby State legisla-

tors using Federal 

dollars and urge 

NHTSA to focus on 

motorcycle crash 

prevention and rider education 

and training instead of pursuing 

mandatory helmet laws 

Right to Repair ð Support a bill 

to allow owners of repair facilities 

and individuals to purchase diag-

nostic tools, software and training 

used by manufacturer repair cen-

ters or dealerships 

We personally met with Senator 

Amy Klobuchar and her Trans-

portation Policy staff Tim Molino 

and Travis Talvitie, Senator Al 

Franken and his Transportation 

Policy staff Jake Schwitzer, and 

Congressman Tim Walz (1st CD) 

and his Transportation Policy staff 

Brian Kessler. In addition, we met 

with Transportation Policy Staffer 

Scott Ferriss from Congressman 

Keith Ellisonõs office (5th CD), 

Staffer Andrew Bahrenburg from 

Congresswoman Betty 

McCollumõs office (4th CD), and 

Chief of Staff Cherie Slayton from 

Congressman Collin Petersonõs 

office (7th CD). 

Our impression of all of the 

meetings was generally positive. 

Senator Klobuchar is the author 

of an amendment in the Senate 

which would lift the ban on sales 

of youth motorcycles and ATVõs 

and is generally supportive of 

motorcycle issues. Senator 

Franken supports the lifting of the 

lead ban issue, told us that he 

Bikers Inside the Beltway by Jim Dahling, MN Legislative Director and Jill Kielblock, MN Lobbyist 

This first 
regular ses-
sion of the 
87th Legisla-
ture has 

ended with more of a whimper 
than a bang especially in terms of 
motorcycle rights issues. Nothing 
bad happened but nothing good of 
major significance happened ei-
ther. SCVR tracked 9 pieces of 
legislation in the House and 10 
pieces in the Senate. I attended 

several Committee hearings and 
worked with SCVRõs MN Legis-
lative Director and President to 
provide written testimony to 
Committees hearing several 
pieces of legislation. Although it 
is unlikely, any of the legislation 
can be considered during the 
Special Session that will be called 
but is not yet scheduled. Iõll con-
tinue to monitor activities during 
the Special Session. Watch the 
SCVR website for any updates. 
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SCVR members join ABATE of Minnesota and other motorcyclists on April 

28, 2011 as Minnesota Governor, Mark Dayton, proclaims May, òMotorcycle 

Awareness Month.ó 

Lobbyistõs Report by Jill Kielblock, 

SCVR Lobbyist 

Left to right: Jim Dahling, MN Rep. Walz, Jill Kielblock 

recognizes helmet issues belong at 

the state level and not at the fed-

eral level. Congressman Walz has 

always been and continues to be a 

supporter of our issues and was 

particularly interested in the mo-

torcycle-only checkpoint issue 

directing his staff to find out 

more about this issue. The staff 

from Congressman Ellison, Con-

gresswoman McCollum, and 

Congressman Petersonõs offices 

all seemed open and appreciative 

of our efforts to educate the on 

our issues. 

�%�L�J���7�R�Q�\�·�V 
 107 N. Main Street 

Alma, WI 54610 
(608) 685-4100 

Hometown Bar & Grill  

Please patronize our 

sponsors - they make 

our events and this 

publication successful. 

http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?pid=30121060&id=1220447135

